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Circular 087-2024 
 

29 November 2024 
 

Dear Residents, 
 
WATER PRESSURE ISSUES AND IRRIGATION: 
 
I am glad to advise that our borehole irrigation plant is back up and running. 
 
This will now completely separate irrigation from the Water Treatment Plant.  This will alleviate 
the pressure problems we have been experiencing due to the demand constraints on the system. 
Sidewalk irrigation will thus be restored to normal from Monday.   
 
I am sure some of you might have noticed, we have had some dead fish in the top dam earlier this 
week. We suspect a sewerage leak has been spilling through the culvert into the bottom dam.   Our 
circulation pumps have thus circulated this into the top dam.  We have switched the circulation 
pumps off for two days.  This has caused the water level to drop. 
 
Please bear with us as we will use the first few tanks of the borehole irrigation water to pump some 
fresh water into the top dam to flush the water and prevent more fish from dying. 
 
 
Kind regards, 

 
Wilma Swart 
Village Manager 


